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REGISTRATION FORM
For students 3 years old through entering 7" grade

“Splash Canyon” - Vacation Bible School
Sunday, July 15 - Thursday, July 19 ---- 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.

ods P o e Wi g
Parent(s) Name:
Address: Phone:
Emergency Contact Name and Phone:
Child’s name: Grade entering:
Child’s name: Grade entering:
Child’s name: Grade entering;
Child’s name: Grade entering;

Do any of the children listed above have any food allergies or medical issues we should be aware of?

Extra registration forms are available near the sermons or on our website - www. firstatthecross.com - please share with friends!
Please return forms to the office or mail to First Lutheran Church, 415 S. Devendorf Street, Elkhorn - registration
ensures we have enough materials for all children. To help defray the cost of Bible stories and craft materials,

a suggested donation of $5.00 is appreciated, but is not mandatory for attendance.

An adult and youth Bible study is also offered at the same time - registration not necessary.

Please note - children must be potty-trained to enroll. Thank you!



The Morning Cup of...Mercy?

When you get up in the morning, you probably have some kind a routine. One of the first things | do is
to turn on our Keurig machine. While the water is heating, | pick out the coffee | would like to have that morning
and get my cup out of the cabinet. When the machine is ready the K-cup goes into the machine and the button
is pushed. Out of that wonderful machine is my morning cup of coffee. The aroma and the sound of the coffee
brewing is just amazing. That first sip of the morning cup hits the spot. | may not necessarily need that cup, but
it's just nice to enjoy that cup of coffee in the morning. Every morning it is a new cup of coffee to enjoy, but the
same great taste. The cup of coffee might not be needed. It might not even be something that you like to drink,
but the truth is we need God's morning cup of mercy.

On May 19th, we had Pastor Elton Stroh here from Crossroads Consulting introducing us to how he
and his consulting firm could help our congregation plan for the future. That's not the reason | bring up his
presentation. Even though we know, that we are at the same time both sinner and saint washed in the blood of
Jesus, he asked us this thought provoking question. in the morning when you get up and look in the mirror,
which one do you tend to see yourself more as - sinner or saint?” How do you answer?

When you look into the mirror and see yourself more as a sinner than as a saint, you are staring into
the mirror of God's Law. It's convicting you. It's showing you all the things you had done wrong the day before
or even that morning already. Looking into the Law, your day cannot be right. It cannot be a day of peace. It
cannot be a day of joy filled service to God. You, like everyone else in this world, need God's cup of mercy that
is new every morning so that you are not consumed by those daily failures.

The prophet Jeremiah wrote in Lamentations 3:22-23, “Because of the Lord’s great love, we are not
consumed, for his compassions never fail. They are new every morning; great is your faithfulness.”
Think about the reason for the prophet’s lament. He looked out and saw the destruction of the temple and the
city of Jerusalem. It grieved him. He had every reason to lament over the sins of God’s people, for his sins, and
for the loss that was all around him. Hence the name of the book. Yet even in grief and sadness, he points to
God's great love and mercy and we are not consumed.

He never fails to have compassion on those who come before him and repent of their sins trusting in
Jesus for complete forgiveness. Every day his mercy is new. Every day is a new day of grace that the Lord
continues to show us compassion and love. Because of his great mercy in Christ Jesus, we are not consumed.
Surely great is his faithfulness to us. Rejoice in that every morning, every day God gives each one of us a cup
of his mercy to taste and enjoy in his compassion, love and faithfulness.

Whether you enjoy coffee or not, God'’s cup of mercy is one we need to rejuvenate us showing us what
we also are. We are his saints. We are loved by him, washed by the blood of his Son, and his faithfulness to us
never fails. It is new every morning. Reach for the cup of his Word not just on Sunday mornings but all the
time. While you are enjoying that morning cup of coffee, enjoy God’'s morning cup of mercy which he shares
with you.

Prayer:

Every morning mercies new fall as fresh as morning dew. Every morning let us pay tribute with the early day.
For your mercies, Lord, are sure; your compassion will endure. Still your kindness and your fove every day our
sins remove, daily, far as east from west, lift the burden from the breast; give unbought to those who pray
strength to live for you each day. Amen (CW 580 vs. 1-2)



First Evangelical Lutheran Church Information

Worship Services/Classes

» Tuesday: Bible Clags — 6:30-7:30 p.m.

» Thursday:Bible Study — 9:00 a.m.
Service — 7:00 p.m.

» Sunday: Services - 8:00 & 9:30 a.m.

» Saturday: Men’s Breakfast Bible Study — 204 Saturday — 8-9 a.m.
Women’s Bible Study - 34 Saturday — 8-9 a.m.

Crossroads Consulting

On Saturday, May 19th, an informational seminar was held to introduce the congregation to
Crossroads Consulting and the assistance they can give to help move our church forward. A special
voters’ meeting will be held on Sunday, June 10tk following the 2nd service to vote on whether to
retain Crossroads Consulting to help First Evangelical Lutheran Church move forward through
these challenging times. We encourage all members of First to attend.

New Church and School Logo

There is some exciting news regarding our church and school logo! A logo committee was formed 3
months ago to work on creating a new unified church and school logo. This will help create a clear
and strong visual connection to both our church and school. We are excited to announce that the
new logo will be ready soon! We are hoping to have the new logo ready before our Summer
Celebration. If you have any questions, please ask Mr. Schramm.

#Followingdesus

Many social media users closely follow topics or people. These topics and people are interesting or
important to them. They engage in discussions on the topic. They respond to what the people they
are following have said. In a similar but an even more dedicated way, we, as followers of Jesus
want to closely follow what he says and does gaining wisdom for life and growing in faith. From
June 3 through July 15 we will be #Followingdesus examining how we follow him not just during
those weeks but in our life as his followers. Join the conversation here in worship. Start your own
conversation today using #FollowingJesus on your social media page and let us continue to follow
Jesus together,

Congregational Rummage Sale

We will be having a congregational rummage sale in the gym on Saturday, June 16th from 8:30 a.m.
- 2:30 p.m. All members are welcome to bring in items and have a “booth” at the sale. Set up will
be on Friday evening, June 15th. Please direct any questions to Vickie Mueller — 728-9554.

Blood Drive :

We will be hosting a Blood Drive on Monday, June 25t from 2 — 6 p.m. To make an appointment,
please call the office at 723-4191 or go online to the link on our website. Walk-ins are always
welcome!

Youth Rally

Youth Group members and chaperones from First in Elkhorn and Lake Geneva will travel to
Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, Ohio for the WELS International Youth Rally,
held June 26-29, “Never Alone” is the theme. Thank you to all our members who donated to the
rally costs and to thoge who supported to youth group at the Easter breakfast which all helped to
contain the individual cost for those attending the rally.




Summer Celebration

We will hold this year’s Summer Celebration on Friday, June 29t from 5 — 8 p.m. in conjunction

with Elkhorn’s Star Spangled Celebration. If you have any ideas for the event, please contact a

member of the Stewardship/Evangelism Committee - Tom Stech, Wayne Meier, Ray Manthe,

- Wally Holder, Joe Kuehl, or Josh Voigt.

#* Please note that we need volunteers to run the children’s carnival games from 5-8 pm.
Anyone in grade 5 up to adult is welcome to help. There will be a sign-up sheet on the brown
door by the school office.

Voters’ Meeting
Our quarterly voters’ meeting will be held on Sunday, July 8t following the 9:30 service. All
members of First are encouraged to attend.

Vacation Bible School

Please mark your calendars for this year’'s Vacation Bible School - “Splash Canyon” — which will be
held July 15t — 19th from 6:00 — 8:00 p.m. The VBS closing service will be at 7:00 p.m., Thursday,
July 19th, VBS is for kids age 3 (potty trained) through entering 7th grade. There will be an Adult
Bible study as well. Registration forms are available on the cart under the stairs, or on our website.

5th Sunday potluck
We will hold our 5th Sunday potluck on Sunday, July 29t Please watch for more information to be
posted in early July.

WELS Night at Miller Park

This year’s WELS Night at Miller Park will be held on Friday, August 3*d. Game time is 7:10 p.m,
If you would like to it with other congregational members, tickets will be ordered for the group. A
gign up 1s on the brown door. If you would like to order tickets on your own and/or order a special
“WELS Night at Miller Park” T-shirt, please go to the WELS website — wels.net/brewers2018.

Fellowship Golf Quting

This 18 a joint fellowship event with 4 of our other WELS congregations: First Lutheran, Lake
Geneva, St. Peter's, Helenville, Christus, Richmond and St. John's, Milton. The outing will take
place on Sunday, August 26th, (Raindate: Sept. 23r) with a 2:00 p.m. Shotgun Start at Oak Ridge
Golf Course, Milton, WI. The cost is $25 per person for 9 holes with cart and supper (pulled

pork). Sign-up as an individual, with a partner, a threesome or a foursome. If there are less than 4
people in your group, you will be paired with others to make a 4-person best ball scramble. The sign
up sheet has been posted on the brown door next to the office. Registration is limited to the first 56
golfers so sign up soon! Registration deadline is Sunday, August 5th.

Helping Institutional Ministries

Donate Meditations: Don’t throw out — Recycle! WELS Institutional Ministries will accept
Meditations booklets that are no more than one year old. Also wanted are hotel/travel size
shampoo, soap, toothpaste and toothbrushes. These hygiene supplies are given out to returning
citizens after incarceration. Please place these donated items in the box marked “Institutional
Ministries” in the narthex. Thank you for your help.

Meals on Wheels 7
Owur church helps with the Walworth County Meals on Wheels program. If you would be willing and

able to help, or have questions on what meals on wheels 1s about, please contact Doris Salem at
723-25637,




Prayer Chain

If you would like to be added to our prayer chain and pray for members and present their needs,
requests and/or praises to God, contact Kelly Stech - 262-728-8020 or Suzanne Manthe - 262-725-
6131. If you have a specific prayer request, bright green forms are available in the tract rack -
please indicate if you would like the prayer public in church, kept within the prayer chain, or if you
only want the pastor to know. Please place prayer requests in the “church” box near the tract rack.
“The prayer of a righteous person is powerful and effective.” James 5:16

Old school desks
First Lutheran School is disposing of about 20 old school desks that are no longer needed. One is
sitting in the narthex. If you are interested, please contact Mr. Schramm.

Christian Assistance Fund

A Christian Assistance Fund has been created for our congregation to follow Christ’s directive to
“love one another”. Contributions to this account are appreciated. Designated Gift Envelopes are
available in the rack on the side of the member mailboxes. If a member has need for assistance,
application forms are available from pastor. Any requests are kept in the strictest confidence.

Christian Education Assistance Fund

No member of First Lutheran will be denied a Christian education in our school because of need.
First Lutheran School has a Christian Education Assistance Fund to assist families with tuition
costs. The Board of Education then distributes fund based on the application and need. If you
would care to contribute to this fund or need a tuition assistance application, please see Mr.
Schramm, Gifts can be given at any time. We have a number of families who have requested aid
this year. Contributions to the Assistance Fund are needed and appreciated! If you are able to help
provide a quality Christian Education, please see Mr. Schramm or Mrs. Papenfus.

"WELS Radio and TV Ministry
Music for The Master followed by Message from The Master radio program can be heard each
Sunday morning on AM “JOY 1340” WJYI at 7:00 a.m. The Milwaukee television stations that air
Time of Grace are: WBME (ME Tv) — Sunday at 7:00 a.m.; WDJT (CBS 58) — Sunday at 10:30
a.m.; WWRS — Thursday at 3:30 p.m. and WIT'MdJ (4) — Friday at 12:05 a.m. The cable channels
that air the program are Freeform on Thursdays at 5:30 a.m. and TBN (Trinity Broadcast Network)
on Thursday at 3:30 p.m. Please check your local provider’s channel listing for more information.

Thrivent Members

A benefit available to Thrivent members is being able to designate Thrivent Choice Dollars to an
organization. There is no additional cost to you for this program. Both First Lutheran Church and
First Lutheran School are options for designation, along with a list of other organizations. You
may go online, log into your account, and designate funds to your choice of organization(s), call your
Thrivent representative, OR call Thrivent directly at 1-800-847-4836 and when prompted say,
“Thrivent Choice”. We encourage you to help an organization with this member benefit.

ACH Offerings _

First Lutheran Church has set up an automatic payments option through VANCO Payment
Solutions for member giving. Authorization forms for your gifts to the church are available in the
office. As always, personal contributions are kept in the strictest confidence. If this form of giving
is an option for you, please return completed forms to the office. Please contact the office or Mike
Schwark with any questions.




Food Pantry

Our church collects non-perishable food for the Elkhorn Food Pantry. The collection bin for
donations is located in the narthex. Please note that the Elkhorn Food Pantry serves Elkhorn Area
School District residents and is located at 14 W. Geneva Street. Representatives of Elkhorn area
churches run the pantry. Our members Bill Holtz and Fred Baudais are on the Board of Directors.
Our members - Bill Holtz, Carla Baudais, Jim and Vickie Mueller, Doris Salem, and Bonnie
Nommensen share their time at the pantry. The Walworth County Food Pantry, which serves the
rest of Walworth County and is located at 205 E. Commerce Court, is a separate entity from the
Elkhorn Food Pantry. Your generosity in helping the less fortunate is appreciated!  The Food
Pantry always welcomes new volunteers. If you are interested in helping one morning a week
(Monday, Wednesday, or Friday) each month, please contact Carla Baudais.

Pastoral Acts: Confirmation of our 8th graders, Sunday, May 20, 2018:
Madelyne Coletti, Kathryn Duwe, Brandi Hammel, Mariah Hernandez,
Paige Mackay, Caylee Olson, Kaylee Young



FIRST LUTHERAN SCHOOL NEWS

Schedule of Events

Fri., June 1 Last Day of School
End of year Picnic — 11:00 a.m. Digmisgal — 12:00 noon
Mon., June 18 Board of Education — 6:00 p.m.
Fri., June 29 Summer Celebration
Sun., July 15 — Thurs., July 19 “Splagh Canyon” Vacation Bible School — 6 — 8 p.m.

Be sure to check out our website - wwuw.firstatthecross.com, — and access the most up to date calendar for
school events! You can also sync the calendar to your Google calendar.
Click on School - News+Events to see/print copies of the Wednesday News and/or monthly calendar.

Graduating Class
We pray that the Lord will continue to guide our graduates — Maddie C., Katie D., Paige M., Caylee O.,
and Kaylee Y. — in His Word and continue to bless them in all their future endeavors.

Summer Celebration
On Friday, June 29th, from 5-8 p.m. we will hold our annual “Summer Celebration” here at First. This
free community event will be held prior to the Holton Band Concert and Fireworks at Sunset Park.
Members of First and the community are invited to enjoy games, food, and fellowship. Tours of the
school and church will be available for community members that are interested. Be sure to come and
enjoy the fun — and invite neighbors and friends!

Vacation Bible School
VBS will be held Sunday through Thursday, July 15th — 19th from 6 — 8 p.m. This year’s theme is
“Splash Canyon!” All children age 3 (potty trained) through 7th grade are invited to attend — and to
bring friends! Registration forms are available in the tract rack or on our website. Be registering, we
can be sure to have enough materials for everyone. A Bible study will also be held at the same time for
youth and adults.

Save for your School
Although school is not in session June, July and August,

please continue to Save for your School! We submit all the items all year long!
First Lutheran School participates in a variety of promotions to help fund our school’s non-budgeted
expenses; classroom learning aids like TIME for Kids, Scholastic magazine, special programming, and
more. Please save and turn in Kwik Trip milk caps and bag tops, General Mills Boxtops, and Frank’s
Piggly Wiggly receipts. Note our enrollment number when checking out at Office Max for us to gain
credit for supplies. We also are a part of SCRIP — purchasing and/or ordering gift cards to use as gift or
your everyday purchasing. An information sheet is located under the stairs near the green SCRIP order
sheets. If you order from Amazon, use AmazonSmile and designate First Lutheran Church for a
percentage of your purchase to go back to the school. If you have questions regarding any of the
programs, please contact Mr. Schramm or the office. Thank you for helping your school!

Christian Education Assistance Fund
No member of First Lutheran will be denied a Christian education in our school because of need. First
Lutheran School has a Christian Education Assistance Fund to assist families with tuition costs. The
Board of Education distributes fund based on the application and need. If you would care to contribute
to this fund or need a tuition assistance application, please see Mr. Schramm. Gifts can be given at any
time. As we had a number of families that have requested aid this year, our fund level is very
low! Replenishing this account to help our school family members in need is appreciated! If
you are able to help provide a quality Christian Education for other brothers and sisters in Christ, please
see Mr. Schramm or Mrs. Papenfus.




June 3

June 10
June 17
June 24

June 3
June 10
June 17

June 24

June

2018

Birthdays: shutin memb
1- Owen Lambert

Christi Brotzman
15- Jeannine Kayser
David Nommensen
Julie Nommensen
Brittany Hammel

3- Kay Meyer 18- Garrett Lauderdale
_4- Ben Godfrey Aaron Mertes

Nathan Godfrey Michael Stech

5- Kenya Johnson 19- Nancy Haak
Tom Knutsen Cash Hommen
Jason Wunder 21- Savannah Hernandez
Ted Glodowski Jessica Burgess

7-Jean Klemp 22- Paige Barker
Jordan Kayser Simon Haskins

8-Brian Hammel 23- George Lauderdale
Jenna Walbrandt 24- Matthew Bongard
Paul Schafer Alannah Palcic

9- Kenneth Stopple 25- Glenda Schellin
Christine Stoll Joshua Schweinler
Mandy Kunzer 26- Ann Kuehl

10- AnnaBelle Coletti 28- Jean Schmidt

12- Jessica Meinen Harmony Kuehl

13- Lloyd Dailey 29- Kenneth Whitby

14- Barbara Wood Joshua Nolte

30- Matthew Cucchi

Council Hosts: Ushers:
M. Schwark J. Sulik M. Hoyord/]. Schwark S. Beaver
T. Stech J. Mueller R. Mitton/W. & M, Holder  C. & R. Collins
J. Voigt M. Dorn D. Hintz P. Rote
B. Brugger M. Papenfus C. Greving M. Yunker
Greeters:
Beverly Freitag Doreen Grams
Aaron & Anna Mertes Bill & Mary Schomburg
Alice Lembach Steve & Linda Godfey
Marlene Schoenbeck Paul & Michelle Lemke
ers are in bold print
16- Colin Behling Anniversaries:

Kent & Kay Meyer, June 1, 1969

Roger & Jean Klemp, June 3, 1989

Dennis & Terri Carnes, June 4, 1966

Mark & Pam Hoyord, June 5, 1993
Raymond & Elaine Becker, June 6, 1975
Alex & Christine Drake, June 6, 1981

Ken & Joan Whitby, June 7, 1958

James & Misty Quinn, June 7, 2014
Donald & Lorraine Wuttke, June 10, 1950
James & Alice Lembach, June 12, 1982
Gene & Patty Lauderdale, June 14, 1980
Gordon & Nancy Haak, June 16, 1990
Michael & Kristine Thomas, June 16, 2006
Raymond & Suzanne Manthe, June 17, 1967
Ben & Sara Schramm, June 17, 2007

Todd & Ann Kuehl, June 18, 1983
William & Mary Schomburg, June 20, 1956
Mike & Luann Bulow, June 21, 1996

Ken & Peggy Stopple, June 22, 1985

Paul & Michelle Lemke, June 24, 2005
Mark & Alesya Joitke, June 25, 2005

Ted & Amanda Glodowski, June 28, 2009
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July 2018

Council Hosts: Ushers:

8:00 2:30 8:00 9:30
July 1 M. Schwark J. Sulik M. Hoyord/}. Schwark S. Beaver
July 8 T. Stech J. Mueller R. Mitton/W. & M. Holder  C. & R. Collins
July 15 ]. Voigt M. Dorn D. Hintz P. Rote
July 22 B. Brugger M. Papenfus C. Greving M. Yunker
July 29 T.Stech J. Mueller R. Mitton/W. & M. Holder  C. & R. Collins

Thursday, July 19 - VBS Closing Service - 7:00 p.m.: J. Sulik & S. Beaver

Greeters:
8:00
July 1 Jim & Vickie Mueller
July 8 Barbara Schinke
July 15 Dennis & Terri Carnes
July 22 Chester & Linda Kreft
July 29 Doris Salem & Rosemary Strand

Birthdays: shutin members are in bold print

1- Joanna Fuller

18- Jeffery Voisin

Raymond B. Becker Owen Sulik

Mason Holder Riley Skogsberg
2- Oliver Joitke Sebastian Brotzman
3- Nancy Wunder Nora Hintz

6- Alexander Kuehl

7- Eleanor Nappe

8- Sherry Christian

11- Masyn Miller
William Johansen

12~ Peter Barker

13- Betty Wuttke

19- Nicole Behling

20- Sandy Christian

21- Raymond Manthe
Maya Schramm

22- Jacob Mertes

23- Robert Hartwick

25- Anna Mertes

Nicholas Wills Tom Nommensen
Kelly Stech 26- Dale Mangold

14- Justin Hauerwas 27- Branden Hapka
Thomas Stech 28- Tanya Palcic

15- Alyssa Erickson Joan Whitby
Rosemary Strand - James Quinn

17- Thomas Schoenbeck
Luann Bulow

30- Gerald Boettcher
Noah Behling
31- Steven Godfrey

9.30
Matt & Kristy Barker

Gene & Patty Lauderdale
Gordon & Nancy Haak
Scott & Amy Beaver

Roger & Jean Klemp

Anniversaries:

Dan & Rachel Nolte, July 1, 2006
Norman & Anita Papcke, July 7, 1956
Wally & Tammy Holder, July 8, 1995
Matthew & Leah Bongard, July 14, 2001
Chad & Rebecca Greving, July 14, 2001
Scott & Amy Beaver, July 15, 2006
Jeffery & Nicole Voisin, July 15, 1995
Joseph & Erica Garcia, July 28, 2012
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